
 
Ms. Kirsten Walli         October 17, 2016 
Ontario Energy Board  
PO Box 2319 27th Floor,  
2300 Yonge Street  
Toronto, Ontario 
 M4P 1E4  
 
Dear Ms. Walli, 
 
 

Re: 2017 COS Rate Application Settlement Proposal, Board File No.: EB-2016-0058 
 

 
In Procedural Order No. 1 in the above noted matter, the Ontario Energy Board (“OEB”) set the deadline 
of October 21, 2016 for the submission of a settlement proposal in this proceeding. Brantford Power Inc.  
(“BPI”) requests an extension to this deadline in order to potentially avoid the need for additional 
procedural steps such as a Draft Rate Order.   
 
Updates to the RPP rates and the cost of capital parameters for 2017 rates are expected to be released 
this month, based on the timing of these updates in past years. Both sets of updates will need to be 
considered in the final distribution rates in this proceeding.  
 
BPI proposes to revise the deadline to five business days after both the RPP rates and the cost of capital 
parameters for 2017 rates have been released.  
 
In requesting this extension, BPI has consulted with the Intervenors in this proceeding regarding the 
amount of additional time required to review the changes resulting from the updates to the rate 
application models and settlement proposal.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 [Original Signed By]  
 
 
Oana Stefan 
Sr. Regulatory Analyst 
Phone: 519-751-3522 Ext 5477
Email: ostefan@brantford.ca  

Cc:  Randy Aiken, Aiken & Associates  
Bruce Bacon, Borden Ladner Gervais  
Michael Janigan, VECC Counsel 
Paul Kwasnik, Brantford Power Inc. 
David MacIntosh, Energy Probe  
Wayne McNally, SEC Coordinator  

Martha McOuat, Ontario Energy Board  
Mark Rubenstein, Jay Shepherd 
Professional Corporation  
Jay Shepherd, Jay Shepherd 
Professional Corporation  
James Sidlofsky, Borden Ladner Gervais  


